SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Finance & General Purposes Committee

Held at Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury

At 6.00pm Monday 12 January 2015
PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), Mrs H Fraser, I Jones, M Kenny, Ms J Mackenzie, Mrs P Moseley, P Nutting, J Tandy and A Townsend.
IN ATTENDANCE – Gary Farmer (Operations Manager), Andy Watkins (Responsible Financial Officer) and Rebecca Oliver (Committee Clerk).
APOLOGIES – Helen Ball (Town Clerk) and Councillor P Adams.
60/14
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	Twin-hatted Town Councillors
	· All twin-hatted Town Councillors declared a personal interest in all matters relating to Shropshire Council.


61/14
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting held on 
01 December 2014 were submitted as circulated and read.
RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting held on 01 December 2014 be approved and signed as a correct record.
62/14
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING



62.1
Christmas Lights

Members discussed Christmas Lighting in the Square.  Members wished to see the Council explore possible additions.
62.2
Website Development

Councillor Tandy asked for an update on the progress of the new website.  Staff have met a number of times with the website developer looking at the development of the site.  Councillors would be sent a link to the draft site in the next few weeks with the launch likely to be in February.
63/14
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Pubic Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.
64/14
BUDGET
The Responsible Finance Officer (RFO) presented members with a revised Budget for 2015/16 in light of the recent discussions with Shropshire Council regarding budgets.  
The RFO detailed ongoing discussions with Shropshire Council regarding the possibility of taking over additional services with a view to reducing the public purse.
Allied to the budget discussions, members considered the draft responses to local and national consultations on Local Government Finance.

RECOMMENDED:

(i) That the proposed 2015/16 Budget as recommended by the RFO be approved at the Full Council meeting on Monday 19 January.  
(ii) That the draft response letters to local and national Local Government Finance be sent. 
65/14
REVIEW OF CONTRACTUAL ARRANGEMENTS
The Operations Manager stated there was no progress to report regarding Monkmoor Recreation or the Countryside Unit but discussions with Shropshire Council are continuing.  Members felt that were the Town Council to take on future services in the future land issues would need to be resolved prior to assuming management responsibility
66/14
FUTURE ACCOMMODATION

The Chairman updated members about the current options of potential accommodation for the Town Council.
